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Date: May 11, 2021

Subject: Design Phase of Murphy Canyon Road Trunk Sewer Repair and Rehabilitation

Dear Resident:

As part of the City of San Diego's commitment to improving the quality of life in all neighborhoods, the City is 
completing the design of Murphy Canyon Road Trunk Sewer Repair and Rehabilitation project that will replace or 
rehabilitate more than 35,765 linear feet of aging and deteriorating sewer pipe servicing your community. The new 
and rehabilitated sewer distribution pipelines will bring the existing mains up to modern standards, accommodate 
community growth and reduce maintenance requirements.

The existing trunk sewer is located parallel to I-15, mainly on or near Murphy Canyon Road from Clairemont Mesa 
Boulevard to south of Friars Road.  In addition, part of sewer rehabilitation will take place on Ruffin Road from 
Balboa Avenue to Aero Drive and on Aero Drive from Ruffin Road to Sandrock Road. A location map illustrating the 
project area is enclosed with this letter.

The proposed trunk sewer will be upsized and relocated to within City streets or easements to the extent feasible, 
which will provide the below benefits:

1. Reduce impacts to businesses and communities.
2. Replace aging and undersized facilities, to improve system reliability.
3. Update pedestrian curb ramps to the latest standards. 

 Project name – Murphy Canyon Road Trunk Sewer Repair and Rehabilitation
 Schedule information – This project is currently in the design phase with construction anticipated to occur in 

various stages throughout your community between Summer 2023 through Summer 2025, as well as 
potholing the street prior to construction. Potholing is necessary to verify the existing location of the 
underground utility lines, water and sewer mains.

 Construction notices – You will receive a mailed notice prior to start of construction on the project. In 
addition, the City's contractor will deliver a door hanger with the date of construction starting on your street. 

 Street resurfacing – The streets where trenching takes place will be resurfaced once all of the sewer mains 
around your community have been replaced.

 Questions or concerns – Answers to frequently asked questions about sewer main replacement projects are 
available at www.sandiego.gov/cip/about/faq/index.shtml. For project-specific questions, contact 
engineering@sandiego.gov or 619-533-4207. Please reference "Murphy Canyon Road Trunk Sewer Repair and 
Rehabilitation" with all inquiries.

 Español  - Para informes en Español sobre este proyecto, por favor comuníquese al 619-533-4207 y oprime el 
botón numero 9 cuando la grabación se lo indique.

Thank you for your patience and cooperation throughout the duration of this important improvement project.

Sincerely,

Maryam Kargar
Project Manager


